
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Monday 4th January 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Over the next few days you will receive a number of communications from school that are very important, please do ensure 
that you are able to access this communication, and check the school website on a regular basis. 
 
Please be aware of the following information: 
 
If you are a key worker or your child is a vulnerable child and you have not already let us know, please notify the school 
reception as soon as you can so that we can plan for those students. 
 
If you receive FSM, you will receive vouchers from 11th January, backdated for this week.  If you need lunch parcels this week 
please collect them from school, but you will need to arrange an appointment with reception to collect. 
 
Resources such as pens/paper are available to collect from the school reception if you do not have these supplies at 
home.  Again, please telephone the school reception to arrange a time to collect. 
 
Work packs will be sent out to those pupils who do not have access to IT at home, if we are not already aware that you do not 
have these facilities, again please let us know. 
 
Students must adhere to the school behaviour policy online, please can you speak to your child about positive behaviour 
during online learning.  The behaviour policy still applies and misuse of school laptops is reported to us via our online 
protection system.  Students can have laptops removed for misuse. 
 
Consent forms for allowing your child to receive a COVID test at school as per government guidelines will be posted to you 
this week.  You will have the option of returning the consent form or completing a form online.  Further information on 
testing processes and procedures will be sent to you over the next few days. 
 
This week, Year 11 and 13 will receive their usual online lessons and other year groups will receive work set on firefly, with full 
online learning for most pupils from 11th January.  Year 11 and 13 will be in school for lessons as normal.  
 
Year 12 and 13 A- level PPE exams will now take place the week beginning – 18th – 22nd January. 
 
Staff are available to answer any questions relating to students learning, please email the class teacher with any questions. 
 
Further communication will be sent out this week with regards to testing and you will have the opportunity to ask any 
questions.  All testing is voluntary and students will not be tested without consent from a parent. Please contact the school 
with any concerns. 
 
Kind regards, 

 

J Sweeney 

Headteacher 

 
 


